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Greetings Folks, 

Welcome to August, arguably the most significant month in the Wayne 

Drumlins calendar.  This is of course because it is our car show month, 

the thirty-ninth annual this year.  Your car show committee has been 

busy.  Here are the highlights and information everyone involved with 

the show needs to know.  One of the biggest changes this year, mem-

bers  may show their cars and are eligible for judging by the popular 

vote for first, second, and third place trophies in their class.  Members 

are not eligible for any of the special awards such as, but not limited to, 

Best of Show, President’s, etc.  The car show committee feels that the 

popular vote is an unbiased public judging whereas the special trophies 

reflect the opinions of select club members only.  It is the hope of the 

officers, board of directors, and car show committee members that this 

change will encourage some new members to join Wayne Drumlins 

Antique Auto Club and participate in our activities. 

Other car show news, we are doing well for show sponsors, but we are 

still in need of door prizes.  You can bring items on set up day or the 

morning of the show.  If you bring them on show day, take them to the 

registration table.  Speaking of bringing items to the show, don’t forget 

the Ladies' stall in the flea market. Amy Ressue will be happy to re-

ceive your donations. Books, memorabilia, and other “saleable” items 

are needed.  Remember, proceeds from the Ladies’ booth help support 

our club. 
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Secretary’s Minutes 

 
JULY 2016 MINUTES 
 
The July 20, 2016 meeting was held at the home 
of Matt and Rita Canavan. It was opened at 
7:52PM by our President Dick Stearns and be-
gan with the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag af-
ter everyone made their ice cream sundies (a 
yummy variety). What a pleasant evening/sunset 
and such a great view of Seneca Lake from their 
upper deck.  Thanks for having us.  A lot of us 
parked our vehicles at the top of the road and 
was brought down to the house by Matt and his 
neighbor, Bob C. on their golf carts.  What a ride!  
22 members were present.   
 
SECRETARY'S REPORT - A motion was made 
by Brenda Stearns to accept the June minutes. 
Seconded by Marion O’Neil.   Motion carried.  
Donna Goellner  thanked Rusty Smith for re-
cording the minutes as her and Hank were in 
Traverse City, MI at the National Packard Meet.  
It was such great fun. 
 
TREASURER'S  REPORT  -  Rita  Canavan, 
Treasurer, reported on our accounts.  A motion 
was made by Rusty Smith to accept this report. 
Seconded by Marion O’Neil.  Motion carried. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Ca-
navan presented Loren Gifford the Past Presi-
dent’s plaque for his service as President 2011 
and the first half of 2012.  Congratulations!  He 
stated that the Website is up to date. 
 
SHOW COMMITTEE - We are to bring a dish to 
pass/place settings,  with hot  dogs, hamburgs 
and maybe Italian Sausage to be provided on 
Saturday, August 20

th
 after we are done setting 

up for the Car Show.  President Dick Stearns 
said that there will be business cards and maybe 
membership applications to be put in the regis-
tration packets.  12 runners are needed on the 
day of the show.  Amy Ressue may have a 
young gentleman that would be one of them and 
maybe some of his friends that are Boy Scouts.  
The flyers/raffle tickets are available and were 

handed out.  George O’Neil has new sign up 
sheets with many of us multitasking during the 
day.  There are names already on them.  George 
thanked Ann Neal for getting many sponsors. 
 
CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY COR-
RESPONDENCES RECEIVED – Phil Mendola is 
in worse shape than Verna, who is out of the 
hospital.  There are a couple of car shows com-
ing up. 
 
BUY SELL OR TRADE - None 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2016:  To be listed in 
the Headliner.  Pete Empson is still looking for 
anyone to do an event. 
 
Refreshments for the next meeting on August 
10

th
 will be Brenda Stearns and Donna Goellner 

to be held at Phelps Community Center.  We will 
be finalizing the Car Show at 7:30PM. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 
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Club members Carl Rapp, Dick Stearns, Ed Mor-
row, and Pete Empson gather around Ed Mor-
row’s 1937 Buick Sedan prior to the Club’s trip to 
visit The Wizard of Clay. 



Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to:  

 
Sue VanCamp      8/6 
Marion O’Neil      8/16 
Marty Reilly      8/25 

Sally Morrow      8/29 
Ed Morrow      8/31 

Anniversaries 
 

Willy & Phil Dean      8/22 
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Looking Ahead 

President’s Message continued from page 1 
 

George O’Neil will have all the sign up sheets at our August 10
TH

 meeting.  Due to our 
man power needs, we will be asking people to assume more than job during the show.  
George will be happy to assist you in deciding where best to offer your efforts and ex-
pertise.  This is our major fund raiser for the club and only happens once a year so 
please, be generous with your time and abilities. 
 
The last show related item is the Saturday noon meal after set up is completed.  There 
had been some suggestions that we have a catered luncheon.  After considerable de-
bate as to how much of what should be ordered, the show committee has decided to 
stay with tradition.  Members and their helpers are asked to bring a dish to pass and 
their own place settings.  The Club will provide hot dogs and hamburgers, maybe even 
Italian sausage.   
 
I look forward to seeing everyone at the August 10

th
 meeting and for the car show. 

 
 
 

The President’s Porch Picnic Party is Saturday,  September 17
th
. (There, four Ps. Bet-

ter than Pierce, Peerless and Packard.) We will provide place settings and a variety of 
items from the grill.  Brenda will be asking what anyone might wish to bring at the Au-
gust 10

th
 Club meeting to help insure a good variety. The Stearns might consider mak-

ing German potato salad, macaroni salad, and baked beans. Serving should start 
about 1:00pm.  Feel free to arrive any time after noon.  Though we have many chairs,  
it would not be a bad idea if you brought a couple, just in case.  There will be the usual 
line up of cars along North Road to delight passersby.  We have done well in that re-
gard in the past.  Obviously, special cars are weather permitting. The picnic will go on 
under cover rain or shine. Bring your appetite, sit back, relax, and enjoy the day. 
 



The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for members 
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WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2016 

 

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE  TIME HOSTS 

6 & 7 Aug 
Empire State Antique Truck 

Association  Show Rt. 5 Stafford NY 9am.   

12-Aug 
Ontario County Care Facility 

residents car show 
Ontario County com-

plex, CR 46 
11am to 

2pm   

14-Aug 
Wallington Car Show/Sodus 
Lighthouse Concert/Dinner Sodus Pt.   Pam & Steve Heald 

10 to 13 
Aug Pageant of Steam Hopewell      

10-Aug Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm    

20-Aug 

Car Show Set - dish to pass 

and place settings Marion 8am  

Wayne Drumlin members 
and helpers 

21-Aug Car Show Marion 7:30am  

Wayne Drumlin members 
and helpers 

17-Sep President's Picnic Dick & Brenda’s home 

12 Noon eat 

at 1pm Dick & Brenda Stearns 

5-8-Oct. AACA Fall Meet at Hershey Hershey, PA     

19-Oct Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm   

9-Nov Elections & Ham Dinner Marion Masonic Hall  6pm Amy Ressue 

Dec  Christmas Family       

14-Jan Annual Banquet/ Brunch       

  

We had a wonderful turnout on a beautiful night at the Clifton Springs Nursing Home this 
year.  A great relief to yours truly after the last two years of rain.  The residents and visitors 
had an enjoyable evening checking out the vehicles and visiting.  I am so glad we are able to 
do this every year.  I believe we have done this for about 17 years now. After our visit many of 
us journeyed on to Dippers II for some ice cream and a little more talk.  It was great to see our 
vehicles out.   Thank you.     Jean 
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Cover photo 
1911 Hupmobile, model 20 
Owner, Stan Herdman 
 

Hupmobiles were built from 1908 to 1941.  The Model 20 was produced form 1908 to 
1911. 
 

 COST OF A Hupmobile Model 20 in 1911, including 2 oil lamps, tools and a horn 
 

Base price   $ 750 
Top    $   40 
Windshield   $   30 
Trunk rack   $     4 
Headlights   $   38 
 

Total cost of this car  $  862 
 

Bore 3.25”, stroke 3.625”, 120.2 CID.  It was listed as 20 Hp. However the early ver-
sions were listed as 16.9 Hp. but with no change in displacement, indicating they were 
under 20 Hp.  The change may have been due to competing with Ford’s Model T 
which was 20 Hp.   
 

It also has a sliding gear transmission, steel disc clutch which is adjustable, and a  
Bosch magneto.  Total weight of the car is a little over 1100 Lbs. giving it a good power 
to weight ratio. 
 

I purchased this car in 1996 from a gentleman in Seneca Falls.  It was not running and 
needed everything.  After getting it, I planed to do most of the work so I kept track of 
the time. I had 2300 hours of labor during about four years.  When it was done, we 
took it to Dublin, Ohio, for the AACA National meet where it got it’s first Junior in 2004.  
The following year it went to Greensburgh, Pa. where it got it’s Senior Award. 
 

Stan Herdman 

 

 

On July 17
th
, club members visited the Wizard of Clay on Route 20A in Bristol, NY, then 

gathered for brunch at Schooner’s Restaurant in Canandaigua.  The weather was perfect 
and the tour was fascinating.  



August  2016 

The Wayne Drumlins Headliner 
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